
DIARY DATES:  
Monday       Short Mat Bowls 
Tuesday      Table Tennis, Parish Rm, 8.00pm 
Wednesday Cameo Coffee 10.30-12.00 
   
March  
 1 Quiz Night Parish Rm 6.45 for 7.30 start 
 3 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00-2.00 
 4 Pancake Coffee Morning, Parish Rm. 10.30 
 4 Dalla, Cornish Folk Group, Memoral Hall 
11 Mobile Library, Church 11.20-11.55 
13 WI Meeting, Cup Cake Demonstration 7.30 
15 Film Show Parish Room 7.00  for 7.30 
16 Table Tennis Tournament, JE, 1.30 
18 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00 
19 RHS Talk, WI Hall, 7.30 
20 Parish Room - AGM 7.00/Committee  Meeting 7.30 
29 Skip, Challaborough 9.00-11.00, Bus Shelter 11.15-16.00 
April 
4 Brain Patte, Poetry for Adults, Memorial Hall 
9 RHS Talk, WI Hall, 7.30 
22 Mobile Library, Church  11.50-12.20 
22 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall 7.00 
23 Annual Parochial Church Meeting: All Hallows 7.30 

May 
20 Mobile Library, Church  11.50-12.20 
20 Parish Council Meeting, 6.45 & Annual Meeting 7.30 
June  
17 Mobile Library, Church  11.50-12.20 
17 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
July 
15 Mobile Library, Church 11.50-12.20 
22 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
August 
12 Mobile Library, Church 11.50-12.20 
25 Church Fete 
September 
 9 Mobile Library, Church  11.50-12.20 
23 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
October 
 7 Mobile Library, Church 11.50-12.20 
21 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
November 
 4 Mobile Library, Church 11.50-12.20 
18 Parish Council Meeting WI Hall 7.00 
19 RHS AGM, WI Hall, 7.30 
December 
 2 Mobile Library, church 11.50-12.20 
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NEW BRIDGE FOR AYRMER COVE 
 
Following collaboration between Ringmore Parish Council, 
Devon County Council, the National Trust and Babcock 
Marine, the old footbridge which was lost in the recent 
storms, has now been replaced with a brand new bridge. 
The Parish Council was able to negotiate with Devon 
County Council's Public Rights of Way Office to provide a 
replacement bridge, and the National Trust organised a 
volunteer installation team, through the kind cooperation of 
Babcock Marine. 
A group of Babcock Marine's apprentice marine engineers, 
liaising with local NT rangers and using the project as part 
of their development programme, created new abutments 
and footings, and erected and installed the 5.1 metre, 850 
kg bridge, in less than two days. A great result.... 
 
 

The aftermath of the storm - the old bridge is 60 metres up-
stream, carried by the tidal surge, and the adjacent fences 
are flattened. 
 

 

 PHOTOS—John Reynolds & Phil Erre� 



MOBILE LIBRARY 

Tuesday    March 11th 

Ringmore Church 11.20—11.55 

FRIDAY BUS SERVICE 

Departs Challaborough 09.47/Ringmore 09.55—Arrives 
Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30—Arrives Ringmore 14.34/
Challaborough 14.38 

Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car and driver to get you 
to hospital or to the den0st, then phone  

Phill or Sally Erre� on 810547. 

FARE CAR SCHEME – USE IT OR LOSE IT 

Fare Car is operated by Ivy Cabs 01752 895555 by formal agreement with the Devon County Council. You need to phone 

them to book in advance 

To Modbury  £2.80 per single journey :  Tuesdays, arrival  09.20, departure 12.30 

       Saturdays, arrival 11.35, departure 17.40 

To Ivybridge, £3.50 per single journey:   Saturdays only, arrival 12.05, departure 17.10 

To Kingsbridge,£2.80 per single journey: Wednesdays, arrival 10.30 and 11.30, departure 12.30 and 13.30.  This service 

is wheelchair accessible.  Passengers can travel in an ordinary car seat or in a wheelchair.  Anyone can use this service. 

Please send items for inclusion in the newsletter to  
e-mail: ringmorenews@btconnect.com or  
contact any of the team:  
 
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, Lynn 
810093, Sally 810639 Carmen 810028 
 

All opinions expressed in this newsle�er are those of individual 

writers, and not necessarily those of the Editorial team. The Parish 

Council does not guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

adver0sed goods or services. They have not inspected or made 

checks regarding suppliers.  The Editorial Team’s decision is final. 

The newsletter is  being edited by Sally, Gillian and Lynn in turn, so please ensure you use the  
Ringmore news email below and not personal email addresses. If you have any news, views , jokes, 
interesting articles, recipes, book reviews, or something to celebrate, or share,  please send              

information  to : ringmorenews@btconnect.com   
Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, Karen 810382, Lynn 810093, or Sally 810639., Carmen 810028 

Ringmore Parish First  Aid Responder  

In an Emergency First Call 999 then call any of us 

Lizzie Andrews    01548  810615 

Sandy Hammond  01548   810572 

Andi King                01548  811210 

Emily Bohnet         01548  811210 

 

Mike Wilson       01548   810211 

Alan Eaves          01548   810648 

Karen Purdy       01548   810382 

Jane Reynolds    01548   811218 

Debbie Mercy    01548   811276 

the defibrillator the defibrillator the defibrillator the defibrillator is at No. 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily's) on the wall right hand 

side as you face front door. 

Neighbourhood Watch 

Nothing to report 

Barry Old, Neighbourhood Watch, 

810359 

   VILLAGE WHEELCHAIR 

A wheelchair  is available for people to borrow if the need arises.  It is kept in the W.I. Hall, and can 

be accessed by telephoning either   Jackie Tagent (810520) or Sally Errett (810547). 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

New Timetable 

The Mobile Library will be at the Church on 

11
th

 March 2014, 11.20 – 11.55 as usual. 

ADer that, it will only visit Ringmore 

once a month.  The dates and 0mes for the 

rest of the year are published in the diary dates. 

 



BIGBURY  MEMORIAL  HALL 

Day & Time     Ac0vity              Contact name       Tel. no 

Mon.    9.30 – 10.15       Body Boost               Jill Gubbins             810651 

             10.30 – 11.30       Pilates               Jill Gubbins             810651 

Tues.     5.00 – 6.00    French Conversa0on              Vic Gubbins            810651 

Wed.     9.30 – 11.45    South Hams Shrimps              Annabelle Parnell 810429 

Thurs.    9.15 – 10.00    Body Condi0oning              Jill Gubbins     810651 

            10.05 – 11.05    Pilates                Jill Gubbins     810651 

            11.15 – 12.00    Strong & Steady  (tea & chat) Jill Gubbins     810651 

19th March, Dalla, Cornish Folk Group  Tickets from Holywell Stores 

4th April, Brian Pa�en, Poetry for Adults 

More Diary dates…... 
 Rainfall 

February  2014   

10 year high         155mm(2014) 

10 year low            25mm(2008) 

10 year average      89mm 

ANNUAL RAINFALL 

The annual rainfall in 2012 was  1307mm, which is 

over a third more than the 936mm we had in 2013. 

In 2012, despite a dry spring, we had above-average 

rainfall each month from May to December.   

December 2012 was excep0onally wet with 261 mm, 

almost twice the average for the month. 

In 2013 we had an average spring but from May to 

August only 140 mm fell, which is less than half the 

norm.  However, we had a very wet winter with 

587mm (23.5 inches) from November 2013 to       

February 2014. 

From Ian and Yvonne at Mayfield 

We would like to say thank you for the warm      

welcome we have received from everyone we have 

met since moving into our new home in Ringmore 

If you wish to adver0se in the Newsle�er 

 please contact  

Ringmorenews@btconnect.com 

Or any of the team : 

Jane 811218, Gillian 810303, 

Karen 810382, Lynn 810093,Sally 810639 

Box Advert 1/8 of a Page  

@ £22.00 per year (11 Issues)  

 £2.50 per one off advert 

 

G Parkin 



Ringmore Parish Room, Commi9ee Member 

The Commi�ee would be pleased to welcome an addi-

0onal member.  If you value the Parish Room and 

would like to help secure it’s future, please contact 

Barry Old 810359. 

Update from Modbury Caring 

New Befriending Service 

For many years, Modbury Caring has provided transport for  

people who would otherwise be unable to a�end medical and 

other health appointments.  Last year the commi�ee decided to 

expand the work by offering a befriending service as well. 

Following a successful recruitment drive for volunteer be-

frienders, we are now in a posi0on to accept referrals.  If you, or 

someone you know may benefit from a regular visit from a  

befriender then please contact us. 

Befriending may take many forms, including spending 0me with 

someone who is lonely or isolated, there may be a need to help 

with shopping, a li�le light gardening or some simple form filling.  

Maybe a carer needs a regular break and a befriender could help 

fill that gap. 

Our volunteers are from a variety of backgrounds and a wide age 

range.  All are ve�ed and our plan is to match the most appropri-

ate volunteer to the individual need.  This service is available to all 

ages, and all needs/requests will be  

considered.Referral forms are available at Modbury Health Centre 

recep0on desk; for further informa0on about the service or about 

becoming a volunteer befriender please contact Gill West,  

befriending co-ordinator on modburycaring@gmail.com, or  

telephone her on 07554 997140. 

Please remember, if you are making a referral on behalf of  

someone else, make sure that you have their permission. 

Ringmore Parish Room, Hall Hire 

With the refurbishment almost completed, the Parish 

Room provides an agreeable space for events or 

mee0ngs.  If anyone would like to hold classes such as 

photography; dancing; keep fit  or children’s ac0vi0es, 

please contact James Parkin 801303 or Barry Old 

810359.  Any appropriate sugges0ons will be 

ADELE NIXON     14-02-14 

Those of you who knew my mother when she 

 lived in the Nook may be interested to hear that 

she celebrated her 100th Birthday on 14th February. 

Many thanks to those who sent good wishes 

Gillian 

J.E.J.E.B.T.T.T 

Please note—Change of date 

The above event will now take place on: 

Sunday 16 March 



Ringmore WI – February meeting 

 

Ringmore WI members and a large number of visitors were treated to a superb slide 
show at the February meeting, when Jackie and Michael Tagent took us on holiday to Greenland 
and Iceland.   

The talk commenced with a brief outline of the Saga Rose ship which looked beautifully equipped, 
and by all accounts the food served on board the voyage was equally wonderful!  A very easy way 
to put on weight! 

Jackie and Michael then talked us through their slides.  The voyage, taken in July, commenced at 
Liverpool and went initially to Greenland, exploring the south-west part of the country. The ship 
visited Qaqortoq, then went on up into the Arctic Circle and explored Ilulissat and the 
Eighedsfjord.  The scenery was utterly stunning, showing wonderful white capped mountains with 
stark dark coloured rock. The brilliant blue backdrop of the sky completed the wonderful land-
scape.  Majestic icebergs, some white, some pale blue, were very much in evidence on the cruise.   
Leaving Greenland behind the ship sailed through Cape Farewell passage and then onto Iceland.  
Visits to Reykjavik and Gulfoss Falls, and additionally to see a large geyser erupting, left the audi-
ence enthralled.  Finally, the ship called into the Faeroe Islands before heading back to mainland 
Britain.   

Our next meeting is on Thursday 13th March at 8.00pm when Alison Bradley will be giving a cup 
cake demonstration.  All will be made most welcome if you wish  to come along. 

 

  

SPRING CLEAN - HOUSE-
HOLD WASTE CONTAINER - 
SATURDAY 29th MARCH 
2014 

 
The Parish Council has  
organised a skip to be available 
to Parishioners for the disposal 
of unwanted household items 
and garden waste. 
The container will be available 
at Challaborough from 9.00  
until 11.00,and then 
Ringmore bus stop until 16.00 

 
South Hams Containers  
personnel will be on duty to  
assist. 
 

Ringmore Parish Council 
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Pancake Day - Tuesday March 4th at 10.30am 

The Shrove Tuesday Pancake Coffee Morning will be 
held in the Parish Room and it is hoped you will be able 
to come along. See the full page advert elsewhere in 
the newsletter. Donations to any of the stalls, Books, 
Cakes, Raffles would be most welcome. A chance   
perhaps, to unload any of those unwanted Christmas 
gifts. The proceeds for this year`s event will be sent to 
“Open Doors” 

“Open Doors” 

Open Doors is an international ministry serving persecuted Christians and churches worldwide. Open Doors 
supplies Bibles, leadership training, literacy programmes, livelihood support and advocacy services. They also 
seek to mobilise the church in the UK and Ireland to serve Christians living under religious persecution. Open 
Doors began with one man smuggling Bibles behind the Iron Curtain. Recently a Chinese government official 
said “The government welcomes the support of the church. We lack the resources to meet all the needs we 
face, so we need religious organisations in order to do so; and that the beliefs and love of the church were an 
advantage to society” A few years ago such a statement would have been  inconceivable 

PCC Meeting  

At our recent meeting we welcomed Gilbert Snook who has now been co-opted as a committee member. 
Many of you will have heard Gilbert giving excellent talks at our services, especially the Village services. In the 
Woodleigh Deanery there are currently vacancies for stipendiary (paid) clergy in Loddiswell and Thurleston 
but, with the shortage of clergy nationally and available to our Diocese, it means that only one will be replaced. 
The PCC discussed a number of possible options that the Deanery proposed. After much discussion it was 
decided to inform the Deanery of the preferred option of our Team Rector, Neil Barker, living in Modbury to 
have responsibility and oversight of Modbury, Bigbury, Ringmore, Kingston and Aveton Gifford. Of course we 
could not speak for other churches within the team but it would considerably reduce Neil`s workload to his, 
and our, benefit in the area. 

The Kingsbridge FOODBANK 

Your support for the Foodbank has been considerable and I have been asked to express their thanks and 
gratitude – well done and hopefully we can keep up the good work for sometime to come. Items collected at 
the church are taken to the foodbank every Thursday morning. The FOODBANK is here to help people in   
crisis in and around Kingsbridge.  A container is placed in the Church Porch for any of the items below that 
you feel you can donate to those less fortunate than ourselves. Items needed are -Tinned Goods -- Potatoes, 
Peas, Carrots, Sweet corn, Tomatoes, Fruit, Rice Pudding, Custard, Meat, Corned Beef, Ham, Spaghetti, 
Baked Beans, Soup. Longlife Fruit Juice & Milk, Tea, Coffee, Meat & Fish Paste. Dry Spaghetti, Rice. Pasta, 
Pasta Sauce, Ketchup, Gravy, Sweet Pickle, Jam, Cereal, Cup-a-soup, Biscuits, Sweets, Squash, Crisps, 
Sugar, Cooking Oil, Toilet Rolls, Baby Food, Nappies, Washing up Liquid. Many thanks for your help for our 
neighbours in need.  

All Hallows Heating System 

Problems with the heating system which resulted in two services being held elsewhere have now hopefully 
been resolved.  The system is quite elderly and replacement parts are becoming more extremely difficult to 
find and hence costly to obtain. Now it has been repaired and working properly (long may it remain so!!)     
perhaps now is the time to look for updating it. 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting - 23rd April 2013 

The Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held at All Hallows 
church starting at 7.30 pm. Notices to the effect will shortly be posted in the All Hallows porch. Nominations for 
any of the vacancies are requested prior to the meeting. Anyone wishing to join our friendly band of helpers 
would be most welcome. We currently have an urgent need for a Secretary- can you help? 

Prayer Chain 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer (whether or not we go to church). Over the past months 
many have felt the need and benefit of the prayer chain. If anyone has a prayer request, they can phone one 
of the numbers below and give details of the request (as much or as little detail as they wish). That person will 
then phone the next person on the list and so on - ensuring at least ten people are praying. Details will be kept 
confidential at all times. Rosemary Wilson 810211, Jenny Williams 810851, Mary Wilson 830280, Gill Tomlin 
810028, Sally Errett 810547, Alice Thornton 810284, Judy Bull 810420, Alice Wynne-Powell 810407. Sally 
Ness 810639, Drina Williams 810405.                                                                
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John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 
Free Estimates 
Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 
 

————————————————— 

John Butler Services 

Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Hot Water Systems 

 

Boiler Service and Repairs 
Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 
 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091  

Gentle, safe and  

Holiday Accommoda0on 

Kimberley 

Ringmore 

Separate Weekly Self Catering Annex sleeps 4   

or 

Daily B&B with Private Bathroom. 

DelighAul edge of village posi0on 

Sea and Country Views 

Please call  on 01548 811115 

www.kimberley-annex.co.uk 



LOGS FOR SALE 

Dry seasoned—mixed varieties 

Cut to your requirements 

 

Winter 2013/14 prices per load 

£50, £90, £180 delivered 

 

Please tel Tim on 01548 810284 



Turtle Farm Produce 
Autumn/Winter Opening Times:   
 On Fri & Sat, only 11am–4pm 

Plants –Many Shrubs &Climbers 
Ready Potted Spring flowering bulbs   

“PLAN AHEAD & BE  READY” 
 

Orders now being taken for Xmas Pork, Lamb & Turkey  
Free Range Eggs Homemade Cakes and Pies  

Marmalades and Chutneys Homemade Ready meals available. 
Wild Bird Food Seasonal Vegetables & Potatoes 

Phone evenings—01548 810923– WE CAN ALSO DELIVER 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill Bowling Green Cross.  Two ways in:  The 

turning on the bend before the golf course or on the Bigbury Village to 

Challaborough/b-on-S road. 

 



 



 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Journey’s End Inn, how pubs used to be 

******************** 

 

Traditional Sunday Lunches 

**************** 

Booking always advisable, especially weekends 

**************** 

 

Take Away Menu 
Fish & Chips  - £9.75 

100% Beef  Burger & Chips - £9.75 

Rare Hanger Steak & Chips - £9.75 

Green Thai Chicken Curry & Rice - £9.75 

Wok Fried Beef/Chicken or Mushroom Noodles - £9.75 

 

Available from 5.30pm - 9.00pm 

 

 

We will be showing the Six Nations Rugby!     

 

**PLEASE NOTE—WE WILL BE CLOSED ON 22 MARCH FOR A WEDDING 

RECEPTION** 

 

Conor and Tracy at The Journey’s End Inn,  Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205  www.thejourneysend.com 


